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Tel:  978-937-7639

Fax:  978-446-0942
School Site Council Meeting

Wednesday, December 2, 2020
Agenda
Time: December 2, 2020 03:30 PM Eastern Time 

Join Zoom Meeting

Pyne Arts SSC Zoom Link
Meeting ID: 843 6468 1247
Passcode: SSC2020
1. Welcome members and public participants 

In attendance:

Wendy Crocker-Roberge – Co-Chair

Christine Bell- Co-Chair/Parent Representative

Rebecca Starcevic – Parent Representative

Conor Baldwin- Parent Representative

Mary Wood – Teacher Representative

Eric Kolifrath – Teacher Representative

Tracy Blanchard – Teacher Representative

Kim Bradley – Teacher Representative

Joy Sorota – Clerical Union

Heidi Otis – LSAA

Amy St. Arnaud – Parent 

Nicole Bernier - Parent


a. Election for Vacant Parent Seat

· Discussion on the best way to do an election during the pandemic, suggestions on doing a mailing, include in the s’more, or to wait till we are back in the spring and send out nomination ballots in person.  Unanimous vote of the committee was to wait until the spring so we can reach everyone through paper ballots (in hopes we are all back in school).
2. Budget & HR: 
a. Total



$59,848

b. Professional Development 
$18,000 total
$ 15,747.50 remaining 
i. MCIEA Line Item: 
$5,000 total
$3920 remaining???
c.  Technology


$16,000
 total
$ 7,360 remaining
i. HotSpots deployed as needed
ii. Additional purchases needed for 2020-2021 SY

1. Waiting on SPED Dept. for new CSA iPads
2. ST Math fee $3500 for SY 21-22

3. GSuite Enterprise Edition Upgrade – to purchase or not

· Decision not to purchase at this time

d. General Supplies


$20,000 used to pre-purchase supplies
i. $3011.95 remaining

ii. Recommending transfer of $5,000 from PD to general fund        
· Unanimous vote of the committee to transfer $5000.00 from PD to General Fund.
e. Student Activities

$ 24,900.45
Current Balance as of 7/30/20
i. Laptop zip cases for each student $2,400 (distributed 11/30)
ii. Student cups $1,149.48 (for January distribution)
· Request for ideas for future giveaways for all students to help reach out to families during the pandemic.  

f. Open Positions: 
i. CSA Para K-1 (Para resigned)
ii. 1:1 Para, Grade 4 

· Freeze on hiring until we come back at 25% which there is no definitive date set for that at this point, Wendy will be meeting with the superintendent later this week and hopes to have more information.

g. In- Person and Remote Staff Review- MOA extended through 12/31
· Discussion on bringing students back and the concerns of the social opportunities lacking in remote learning. Parent suggested we have more assemblies within the grades as her student really enjoyed the Peace Award Assembly where both 3rd grades got together for a short time. 

· Also Wendy reported that data was collected on desk size, how many desks, table sizes etc. , the city is discussing buying plexidividers for all classrooms, in order to bring more students back.

h. Tutor Hiring (3 open positions)
· Plea goes out to spread the word we need 3 more tutors $30.00 an hour and works between 15 -18 hours a week, doing small break out rooms. As of 12/3 tutors must be in the building, a discussion is ongoing about looking into making it a remote position until students are back in school.

3. School Improvement Planning
a. QIP being implemented- modifications needed to performance assessments and STEAM projects
b. MCIEA mini-grant

· Wendy is having discussions with Dan French in writing a $5,000.00 dollar grant from the MCIEA to make sure our work with ACERA meets the guidelines for the MCIEA mini grant. 

c. LMS System- Schoology asynchronous teacher training on 12/9
· We have a one year contract with Schoology; Pyne has a team of Schoology Ambassadors that will be providing training to staff for PD day on 12/9. Many benefits for the LMS as it assists students with organization and real time knowledge on where they are in their classes. Also a portal for parents to be aware of what their students are doing daily. Also a benefit to everyone using the same platform. Letters have gone out to parents with their sign in to begin accessing the portal for 7th & 8th grade students. Ongoing roll in for grades 5 and 6.
d. Capital Improvements- 
i. Waiting on roof in elementary wing

· Conor Baldwin gave us an update on the time frame of the new roof, looks like we will be getting a quick fix for now as we are not expected to receive the new roof anytime soon.

4. Professional Development/School Funds:
a. Extended Learning Time (ASOS) grant adjustments- expected to begin in January 
· Reported we expect to roll out a program in January with Hands on projects, possibly a ceramics class with Mr. Yary. Could have some in-house programs but logistics and timing needs to be worked out.
Low attendance on those schools that house 2lst century afterschool programs, students do not want to be on the computer again after school. 
Signups are ongoing for a afterschool STEM team which could be district wide – Ms. Hebert is the coordinator for the Pyne.
b. STEAM Team/Tech Integration Study Groups

· Concentration on what it should look like in the virtual classroom and what programs we need to keep for the future.

c. 12/9 PD will include science & SS training for MS teachers, CPI recertification for CSA staff, Schoology asynchronous training for teachers, Literacy vertical planning meetings
5. Progress Monitoring:

a. iReady – down 6% in ELA and 5% in math from BOA 2019 assessment
· Wendy gave an update on the testing that took place in Oct and Nov., expected to have a decrease but will be keeping a close eye on future data to make sure it does not reflex a negative trend.

b. ACCESS testing in-person January 7- March 11 (extended window)
· Reported that testing is expected to be in person, lots of details to work out before it actually happens – transportation, timing, staffing, accommodations etc…….

c. MCAS tests MCAS ALTs still planning to be administered according to state 

d. Raz Kids assessment for reading 

· Not taking place this year

e. Report Card and Progress Report procedures are the same as a typical year
f. DESSA screener 
· A form to identify any social and emotional issues with students.
6. Facilities/Safety
a. Health/Safety info for 2020-2021 school year: Updated CDC quarantine guidance
· New regulations on quarantining being pushed out to the public- close contact test at 8 days and would only need to quarantine for 10 days with a negative result. Waiting for more information from the health department.
b. Current rate 10.18%/80- Need under (4)% (Yellow) to consider reopening per current guidance

c. 25% reopen would be the same as before, 50% would require changes to MOA

· Moving to 50% would mean looking at teachers teaching in multiple platforms. Consideration of hybrid model presented at School Committee
d. Painting needs (library ceiling, front overhang, doorways of classrooms)

· Suggest a request in writing be made to Mr. Hall and Mr. Underwood stating what the major painting needs are and what we could do as a school to make them happen without getting in trouble with the city and unions.

7. Public Participation 
· Conor Baldwin announced a COVID testing site being set up at Cawley Stadium Thursday Dec 3, city is going to be making more testing site available so to keep an eye on the City website.
· Parent praise on the new Schoology LMS system for her 7th grader.

· Wishes for a safe and peaceful Holiday season. Everyone looking forward to 2021.

                                                     Meeting adorned at 4:40pm

                                                 Minutes submitted by Joy Sorota

Next meeting is scheduled for January 27, 2021 at 3:30
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